At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On Monday the 19th day of September, 2011

Roll Call:          
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
                                               George A. Woolsey, Councilman 

        

                                           
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 



       

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman    
      

                                               Ernest  C. Bello, Jr., Councilman


       


Also Present:
       
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
       
James W. Osborne, Town Engineer




       
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                           
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The results of the roll call appear above.
2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG 
Anthony Zambrotta, from Orange Lake, led the Pledge to the Flag.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

5A.
Add On: Approval of Audit
12.
Deleted: POLICE: Hiring of Dispatcher
5. A.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount 

of $422,738.31 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS
There were no comments on tonight’s agenda.
6. PRESENTATIONS:

A. FEMA Area Damage and Financial Relief

Supervisor Booth said the northeast has had the wettest August in history. There was Hurricane Irene followed by Tropical Storm Lee. He invited members of FEMA to attend tonight’s meeting to do a presentation and instruct people on how to apply for aid. 
Mark Wilson, from FEMA’s Community Relations Department, came before the Town Board. They have an outreach to the community, homeowners and businesses who have been impacted by a disaster. You can register with FEMA by calling (800) 621-FEMA or register on line at www. diasterassistance.gov. They have opened a Disaster Recovery Center (DRC) in Orange County located at 9 Training Center Lane in New Hampton, New York. There is also a DRC in Rockland County located at 1 Providence Park, Pomona, New York. Mr. Wilson encouraged people to utilize these centers. He said all the cases are handled on a case by case basis and FEMA representatives will be in the lobby to assist residents. 

Supervisor Booth thanked Mr. Wilson and his staff for coming tonight.  
B. CAMO Pollution Control:  Town Water Supply

John Egitto, from CAMO Pollution Control, the operator of the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant and the Delaware Aqueduct Tap, came to the microphone to explain the Town water problems and what is being done to treat it. Mr. Egitto said there was a tremendous impact in the County to the water supply from the recent storms. The Town’s receives its water from both Chadwick Lake and the Delaware Aqueduct Tap. The Delaware Aqueduct Tap is an unfiltered water supply. The water is 
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disinfected and then put into the distribution system. There are strict limits on the water quality that is put into the system. Once that threshold is exceeded, the Town is required to shut the water supply off and rely solely on the Chadwick Lake Water Supply or continue to use the aqueduct water under boil water advisory. In this case, the Town has chosen to continue to use the aqueduct and have a boil water advisory that will continue until water quality falls below 5 turbidity units. 

The Chadwick Reservoir was also severely impacted by the heavy rains putting a burden on the treatment plant. The water is meeting the water quality parameters set by the Health Department. However, once the water receives the final chlorination disinfection it begins to oxidize certain materials creating brownish colored water. The water is meeting all of the water quality parameter and the water does not have to be boiled. The Town has made available to Town residence a portable water tanker truck, with drinkable water, that is located at the Police Department parking lot. It is open 24 hours a day 7 days a week. Mr. Guido said tonight he will be available in the lobby for anyone with questions. 

Ellen Gonyea, Colden Park, asked what part of the Town has to boil their water.

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said east of New Road and North of along Route 32 is on boiled water advisory. West and South of those roads are not. 

Susan Kavanagh, Meadow Hill, asked how the boiled water notification was advertised. She recommended that the Town have an automated telephone system regarding the status of the water and information. 
Councilman Piaquadio said the Town’s website has an email notification where you can sign to be notified of emergencies, a news letter and recreation information. Mr. Piaquadio said the Town can also send emails directly to a smart phone.   

Mr. Osborne said the Town contacted YNN, local radio stations, and the local newspapers were contacted.  

Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Egitto if there is an estimated time when the water will be back to normal. 

Mr. Egitto said when the water clarity in the Delaware Aqueduct comes down to acceptable levels the entire town will be put back onto the Delaware Aqueduct. At that time the distribution system will be flushed out to bring the water back to normal. The turbidity has steadily been coming down and the Town should have a better picture as to when the entire Town can go onto the Delaware Aqueduct system by the end of the week.  

Councilman Piaquadio inquired as to how many times a day the water is tested. 

Mr. Egitto said there are some items that are tested once a day, some items are tested on an hourly basis and others every 4 hours. They are required to sample 30 times per month, and during this period they have increased the sampling to over 100 for this month.

Supervisor Booth thanked Mr. Egitto for coming tonight.             
7. (7:00 p.m.):  PUBLIC HEARING:  For Local Law Amending Chapter 174: No Parking Along the West Side of Old South Plank Road Between Route 52 and Odell Circle
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been done to conduct this public hearing.
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Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing was posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s web site since August 24. 2011. It was advertised in the Sentinel on August 26, 2011 and the Mid Hudson Times on August 31, 2011. 

Councilman Piaquadio said he personally taped notice of this meeting on
the mailboxes of everyone who will be affected by this local law.  
MOTION was made at 7:33 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Supervisor Booth said the Orange Lake Civic Association is requesting that the Town widen the east side of Old South Plank Road and to pass a local law for no parking on the west side of the road. With the passing of this local law the Town will have completed the request. 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this local law will establish no parking at all times along the west side of Old South Plank Road between Route 52 and Odell Circle. 

Supervisor Booth asked the Board Members and the public it they had any questions.

Greg Langer, President of the Orange Lake Civic Association and resident of Orange Lake, said this issue has been discussed for many years. There have been incidents in the past where parking on Old South Plank Road has prevented school busses and emergency vehicles from getting through. They have been working with the Town of Newburgh Highway Department to widen the road so there is ample parking on the east side of the road. The residents in the area have discussed this matter and they are all in favor of this local law. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions or comments. There were none.

MOTION was made at 7:36 by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 6 of 2011 Amending Section 174-45 Schedule XII: Parking Prohibited at all Times Of Chapter 174 Entitled “Vehicles and Traffic” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: No Parking Along the West Side of Old South Plank Road Between Route 52 and Odell Circle. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent     
8. (7:15 p.m.):  PUBLIC HEARING:   For Comprehensive Plan and Zoning Map Local  Law Amendments: 

A. 84 Realty LLC: Parcel at Patton Road & South Plank Road: B (Business) to R-2 (Residential)

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been done to conduct this public hearing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing was posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s web site since September 6, 2011. It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on September 7, 2011 and in the Sentinel on September 9, 2011.
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MOTION was made at 7:38 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent     
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said the Town Board has received applications from two property owners to change the zoning of their properties. Both of the properties are currently zoned commercial, one parcel in the B District and the other in the IB District. In both cases the property owners are requesting a change in their zoning to Residential. In the case of the IB zoned property petitioner is near Stewart Avenue and boarding on Route 300 and Route 84 from IB to the adjacent R-3 Zoning District for a proposed multi-family development. The property bounded by Patton Road and South Plank Road is requesting a change from B to the adjacent R-2 Zoning District for a proposed single family residential development. Because these two requests were submitted at approximately the same time and both involve changes from commercial to residential, the Town Board decided to consolidate the Comprehensive plans into one public hearing. There is a local law for each zoning change with each having separate public hearings. There are applicants for each application present here tonight. 

Stan Shultzman, an attorney representing 84 Realty LLC, said his client invited surrounding neighbors to a firehouse meeting to discuss the proposed project and listen to concerns and comments. They are requesting to change the parcel to residential making it consistent with the neighborhood. There were questions about drainage and the engineer representing his client said they would rework the drainage to improve the surrounding neighboring lots drainage.   

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any questions for Mr. Shultzman.

Councilman Piaquadio asked how many homes are proposed for this project.

Mr. Shultzman said this is an 18 lot subdivision that is subject to the requirements of the stormwater etc. 

Joseph Dubaldi, Patton Road, asked if the drainage easement that runs across his property will be dug up to solve the water problem in the area. 

Mr. Shultzman said this issue will go through the Planning Board process and that question will be answered at that time. 

Councilman Woolsey said this project will have to conform to the R-2 zoning. 

Councilwoman Greene suggested that Mr. Dubaldi bring this matter to the Planning Board’s attention when it is presented on their agenda. 

Frank Galli, Willella Place, it is his opinion that this property should be 
R-1 that only allows for single family homes. 
Ellen Gonyea, Colden Park, it is her opinion that the Town needs to be consistent with the original plan. She asked to have the change in zoning guided closely to the intent of the revised Master Plan.   
Supervisor Booth said these two local laws are part of the Comprehensive Plan Review. 
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Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, asked for a review of what was said, which Mr. Taylor did. Mr. Corbin also asked if this project will be restricted to single family homes.
Mr. Taylor said the law provides that the condition of the change from B to R-2 is that the property be used for single family zoning. 

Joseph Roy, Stewart Heights, it is his opinion that the Town is not doing enough to address the drainage issues in the Town and it is taking its toll on the residents in the area. 

Mr. Osborne said both projects will have to comply with the current stormwater management regulations. 

Mr. Taylor stated in the B District it provides for affordable and senior citizen housing. Under the current zoning multi-family is permitted. 
Bill Corbin asked if there was any relationship with the applicants and the Board members.

The response of the Town Board Members was unanimously (no)  

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none.   
B. Parke Lane at Newburgh LLC: Parcel near Stewart Avenue and I-84: IB (Interchange Business to R3  (Residential)

Dominic Cordisco, from the law firm of Drake, Loeb et al, came before the Town Board as a representative for Parke Lane who has submitted an application for the rezoning of the property that is adjacent to and behind the Jewish Community Center on Stewart Avenue. The site is currently zoned IB which allows for industrial and commercial use. The property totals approximately 26 acres with all sides of it bordering on Residentially Zoned property. Parke Lane is proposing to develop the site with approximated 160 market rate rental units that would require Planning Board Site Plan approval and a detailed engineering review. They are requesting a map change to move the boundary of the Residential District to include this property. 

Supervisor Booth asked if anyone has any questions or comments.

Councilman Woolsey said there have been two public hearings regarding this request and everyone seemed to be receptive. 
Theresa Kavanagh, Meadow Hill, has concerns with the additional traffic, the taxing of emergency equipment, water, environmental changes, schooling and taxes this change in zoning will bring. She asked the Town Board to please take into consideration the residents and the impact it will bring when projects like this one come before them. 

David Brennan, Stewart Heights, said he was never been notified or invited to any meetings regarding this zoning change. He has concerns with the traffic that will be generated, the water quality and the noise that will be generated by this project. 

Joe Sarchino, Engineer, said this project will access Stewart Avenue. The project that is proposed leaves a substantial buffer zone that will be left to address the noise issue. He said this project still has to go through the Planning Board process.   
Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Sarchino to put together packages regarding this project and distribute them to the residents in the area. 
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Mr. Taylor said the Town Board did refer this matter to the Town’s Consultant Planners and they provided the Board with an analysis which includes the estimated water usage and the estimated traffic that will be generated by this project. Below there is a comparison of the current IB zone verses R-3. 





IB



R-3

Water Usage  


33,600 gallons 


29,850 gallons 

Traffic



Business 1,068 trips per day
67 trips per day


Office         


333 trips per day

Steve Grip, Stewart Heights, asked if the Town is going to address open burning for this project.  
Supervisor Booth said this issue is reviewed and approved by the DEC who has strict guidelines for burning. 
Ian Rieger, Jewish Community Center Board Member, said the developer approached them about purchasing 1.6 acres in the back of their property for density and be used as a buffer. It is Jewish Community Center’s opinion that it will be beneficial to the area to change the zoning from IB to R because it will have less impact on the community in general. 
Jean Roper, Meadow Hill, asked if there was an estimate on how this project will impact the Newburgh School System. 
Mr. Taylor said today the Board received the Planning Board’s comments for this proposal. It states that the Town of Newburgh School District can handle the additional children that will be generated by the two developments.

Sal Cracchiolo, Stewart Heights, It is his opinion that the roads in their area will be impacted by the residents of these projects. The traffic is already a problem in that area. 

Councilman Woolsey asked the developer for a list of the people that they sent notification to regarding the public meetings held for this project. 

Mr. Taylor said in order for the Town to make changes to the Comprehensive Plan the Town Board is required to conduct two public hearings. He said the Town Board can close the public hearing for the Comprehensive Plan and keep the public hearings open for the two Local Laws. They can schedule the second Comprehensive Plan public hearings tonight or at a later date. 

MOTION was made at 8:29 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing for the Comprehensive Plan. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.    


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent     
Supervisor Booth said the residents in the area will receive a notice of the date for the second public hearing.  

9. ASSESSOR:

A. Board of Assessment Review
`
Supervisor Booth stated Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, said Louis Fortunato has sent a letter requesting to continue to serve as a member of the Board of Assessment Review for the Town of Newburgh. Mr. Fortunato has been with the Board for fourteen years and his service to the Town 
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is greatly appreciated. Mr. Fortunato brings to the Board his expertise in accounting and ensures the citizens of the Town of Newburgh a quality review of their assessment valuations. His term will expire in September of 2011. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to reappoint Louis Fortunato to the Board of Assessment Review for a five year term ending September 2016. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent     
B. Certiorari Settlement (RDL Realty & Bet-Ros Realty Corp.)

Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, came before the Town Board. He said RDL Realty & BET-ROS Realty Corporation is the Warehouse Furniture site and the rear vacant land off of Route 17K. It is his opinion that this is a fair settlement based of the declining market and the lack of maintenance on the building. This settlement is based on the most recent preliminary appraisal done by ESAC and the Town’s existing equalization rate. The refund liability to the Town is approximated $2,279.00. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL# 97-1-21.3 and 97-1-24 RDL Realty of Newburgh Corp. Index Numbers 2009-7872, 2010-7953 and 2011-7243. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent     
10. FLEET MAINTENANCE:  Bid Award for Class 8 Truck Body and Plow

James LaColla, Head Mechanic-Fleet Maintenance, came before the Town Board. He stated after reviewing the bids submitted by Amthor Welding of Gardiner, New York and Hudson River Truck & Trailer of Poughkeepsie, New York he is recommending the bid for the plow and body for a new Highway Department truck be awarded to Amthor Welding. Although Hudson River Truck and Trailer submitted a bid that was $1,388.00 lower, they failed to meet the Town specs in a number of areas. The Town’s specs call for the body construction to be of abrasion resistant steel. Hudson River T &T’s body is made of A36 steel, a standard grade steel. The specs also require the body to be of honeycomb construction for added structural strength. The body proposed by Hudson River is channel and tube construction. The Town requires that the hydraulic pump be 18gpm and Hudson River’s pump is 16gpm. The side tilt cylinders are to be hydra unite, to prevent wear and corrosion and have a 28” stroke, 35 degree tilt and a lift capacity of 20 tons. Hudson River Truck and Trailer’s proposal is for chromed cylinders with a 20” stroke, 28 degree tilt and a lifting capacity of 15 tons. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the New Dump Body Power Angle Plow, Wing, Material Spreader & Central Hydraulic System bid to Amthor Welding of Gardiner, New York for the amount of $85,430.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent     

12.   
SAFETY OFFICER:  Levy of Unpaid Bills for Unsafe Building
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Levying the Cost and Expenses of Unsafe Building in the Town of Newburgh, Pursuant to Chapter 75 of the Town Law for Section 59, Block 2, Lot 9.1. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said the amount of this re-levy is $19,000.00 for and unsafe building that the Town removed on Balsam Lane. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  
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13.   
POLICE: Hiring of Dispatcher

This item was deleted from this agenda.

14.   
ENGINEERING:  Easement Survey Proposal for Chestnut Lane

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the Highway Department has proposed to run drainage in the vicinity of 56 Chestnut Lane through two properties to an existing catch basin on Meadow Street. This proposal was prepared in two phases.

1.
Conduct a field survey and provide mapping to show existing features sufficient for design of new drainage location. Topographical features, property lines and right of way lines will be shown. The map copies will be included.







Fee $1,365.00

2.
Preparation of two easement maps and individual metes and bounds descriptions. Copies of each will be included.

Fee $850.00

The cost of field stake out for construction, if needed, is estimated at $500.00. Invoice for field work and mapping will be submitted upon completion. Invoices for easement maps and descriptions will be submitted upon completion. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the drainage easement for Chestnut Lane/Meadow Street tax map Section 77, Block 10, Lot 5.2 and 9, with an amount not to exceed $2,715.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent     
15.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Supervisor Booth thanked everyone involved in operations, the Town’s Fire Departments, Ambulance Corps, the Orange County Emergency Center and Town’s Service Departments involved in assisting with Hurricane Irene and Tropical Storm Lee. Mr. Booth also thanked the Town Board Members for participating in the Emergency Operation Center.
Mr. Booth said NYSERDA is offering grants for both of these storms for the replacement of appliances. He will have copies available for applicants after the meeting. There is a water tanker in the Police Department with drinkable water who do not want to drink the water from Chadwick Lake which is safe for consumption, but not aesthetically pleasing. There is Red Be Gone available in the Supervisor’s Office for doing laundry. 
Town Clerk Zarutskie said Saturday September 24th both the Town Clerks Office and the Receiver of Taxes will be open from 9:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m.

16.   
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Donald O’Sullivan, Taffy Lane, said since March 2011 he has had a drainage problem with the catch basin, which continues to overflow, located on River Road. The excess water flows into his home. Town Officials have been notified and it is his opinion they have not preformed their duties to correct this problem. The problem is affecting the quality of life for the residents, who live on Taffy Lane. He is asking for a resolution to this issue.

Supervisor Booth said the initial complaint issued in March 2011 was answered. The Chief of the Middlehope Fire Department made the Town aware the reason for the backup of water into the O’Sullivan’s garage was due to a clogged catch basin located in the middle of their driveway. Mr. Booth said he will not discuss this matter further due to the law suit that has been filed by the O’Sullivan’s.

Supervisor Booth asked, the Deputy Supervisor of the Highway Department, the condition of the catch basin located on River Road.  

The Deputy Supervisor said that catch basin was cleaned the same day as the Middlehope Fire Company cleaned Mr. O’Sullivan’s drain and the Town’s Highway Supervisor has also looked at the basin. 

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING   SEPTEMBER 19, 2011     PAGE 9

Mr. O’Sullivan asked for the definition of cleaned.

Supervisor Booth said he authorized the vac truck to vacuum debris from the catch basin and pipes. 

Jenny Roy, Stewart Heights, asked that the Town provide her with clean water. 
Ann Fisher, Balmville, said there were water problems on Sloan Road and the Town’s Highway Department worked diligently to correct the drainage problem. 

Margaret Gaydos, Orange Lake, said five years ago she retired from the Town’s Police Department after serving twenty seven years. It is her opinion since that time the Town’s Police Department has become reactive opposed to interactive. Over the last five years there has been a reduction is the Town’s Police Department which is still not accredited. She has concerns with a reduced Police force and the growing population creating an increase of traffic, calls for service, and crime. Ms. Gaydos asked that the Town Board appoint a Police Chief which is vacant due to the retirement of our recent Police Chief. Ms. Gaydos asked if the Town has a plan to protect the residents of the Town. She is dissatisfied with Town Officials. 

Ellen Gonyea, Colden Park, asked if the Town is going to do a site visit when the owners of the home on Taffy Lane are present and if an action plan has been presented to solve this case. 
Supervisor Booth said the initially flooding was caused by a clogged basin in the owner’s driveway. The storm water drainage has not been increased up stream of the property and the Town is making sure there are no backups downstream. There is a difference of opinion between Supervisor Booth and Mr. O’Sullivan as to what caused the initial flood. 

There was a discussion between Mr. O’Sullivan and the Town as to whether he can remove the pipe. 

The Town Engineer said there is an easement for the Town to discharge water across the road. Stormwater run-off then flows through the pipe located in the O’Sullivan’s property. If Mr. O’Sullivan chooses to remove the pipe the water on the other side of River Road which falls on the upland portion of property from Taffy Lane will continue to flow down hill and cross River Road. The Town established a right to have a water discharge across River Road before that development was built.  
Donna Casino, Cronk Road, said she has been attending the Town Board Meeting for about one year and she has been hearing residents who are concerned with development, traffic and the quality of life in the Town of Newburgh. She suggested that the Town Board put restrictions on the density in the Town. 
Supervisor Booth said the Town has put restriction on the wetlands and steep slopes where they cannot be used the calculation of the density. 

Ms. Casino has a complaint with the noise level created by Peaceful Court. She asked to have the Code for the noise ordinance for construction clarified. The construction in Peaceful Court goes on up until midnight. 

Supervisor Booth said construction is exempt from the noise ordinance code from 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. After that time period they have to be in compliance with the noise ordinance.  
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Ms. Casino said she went to a Planning Board Meeting regarding Peaceful Court and it is her opinion that there are inconsistencies in the minutes in the meeting specifically with the maintenance of the stormwater agreement. There was a lot of debris in the ditch after Hurricane Irene and she was told by Code Compliance that she should contact the Supervisor. Ms. Casino said the developer was supposed to mark the boundaries of the project with orange fencing, which has not been done. She asked the Town to please follow up on this matter and thanked Councilman Piaquadio for attending the Planning Board Meeting. 

Balinare and Marilyn Geraldo, Cedar Court, is requesting a new drainage structure and the pavement of the cul-de-sac of Cedar Court. They have had a problem with flooding during heavy rains and snow for the past six years. There a house was built on the water detention pond lot causing massive flooding to their home. She asked for a response to her request within 30 days. She has spoken to FEMA and they told her that this project could be submitted as part of the Town’s grant to FEMA.

Supervisor Booth said he would add this project to the list.
Frank Muthig, Cedar Court, affirmed what the Geraldo’s said. He said the Highway Superintendent was looking into an easement for the water on these properties to run to Old Post Road. He also has concerns with the rate of development in the Town and the present water structure. 
Linda Castillo Autumn Ridge Way and the sister of Marilyn Geraldo wanted to convey the urgency of her sister’s situation. The night of the storm they had to evacuate her sister’s children because there was so much water. All of the water that went to the detention pond now goes into her sister’s home making the house unsafe. 
Ann Fisher, Balmville, asked Councilman Bello the status of the local newspapers receiving the Town’s police blotter. She asked the Supervisor and the Town Board to continue upgrading our Police Department and the K-9 Unit. She asked the local newspapers to run an article regarding K-9’s and the benefit they are to a Town. 
Councilman Bello said the request for submitting the Police Blotter to the local news papers was given to the Police Department, but he will follow up on its status. 

Mrs. Fisher thanked the Town of Newburgh Ambulance, the Firefighters and the Town of Newburgh Police for their services when her husband was sick.  
Alfred Bockemuhl, Orange Lake, thanked the Town Board for all they have done to rectify the problem of parking on Old South Plank Road. 
Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, thanked Councilman Piaquadio for the success of the email notices and suggested adding texting. He is opposed to having Councilman Piaquadio’s name attached to the emails and asked if there is a plan to fill the Ethics Board opening. He said the announcement for FEMA was on the Town Web Site but it was not in the newspapers. 

Supervisor Booth said he met with FEMA representatives at 5:00 p.m. on Friday they confirmed they would be a tonight’s meeting this morning. At that time it was put on the Town’s web page. 
Mr. Corbin is dissatisfied with the current administration. He asked who wrote the specification for the truck bid. It is his opinion that the Town Engineer should review this bid. 
Mr. LaColla said the bid is updated every year, but he does not know who wrote the original specifications.  
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Mr. Corbin asked the status of the Hamlet of Coldenham study.

Supervisor Booth said the Town Consultant requested information from the New York State Department of Transportation and they want to arrange a public meeting regarding the study.

Mr. Taylor said the consultants have a draft of recommendations that will be presented shortly. 

Mr. Corbin asked if Mr. Osborne has visited the O’Sullivan site.

Mr. Osborne said he has and the Town will have to decide if they want to pursue an easement across the property and take responsibility for the private drainage facilities. 
Erick Dorner, Colden Hill Road, said his home has been flooded three times since he has lived there and asked if there was anything the Town can do about it. He noticed the Town has put markers in the street and asked what they are for. 

Councilman Woolsey said the markers on the road are in anticipation of redoing the road in the near future.  Mr. Woolsey said he and the a Highway Supervisor will come and look at his situation and make recommendations. He said that Mr. Dorner’s property is the low point of that area. 

Joseph Roy, Hill Street, has complaints regarding the Town water. It is his opinion that the Town is not addressing the water issues. He is also having trouble with his neighbor keeping his grass mowed and the rodents it draws. Mr. Roy said no one in the Town is following up with the problem. Mr. Roy told the Board that the Thruway Authority is draining water onto Stewart Avenue causing a water problem. It is his opinion that there is too much development and not enough planning in the Town. 
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none. He then thanked everyone for coming. 
16.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 10:03 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 10:03 p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
